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	Contact:
	
	Highways Programmes

	
	Telephone:
	
	0345 600 6400

	
	Fax:
	
	01670 626136

	
	E-mail:
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	Monday  27th February 2017


Dear Sir/Madam
Experimental Traffic Regulation Orders at Bondicar Terrace
I am writing to inform you of the Experimental Traffic Regulation Orders that is about to be introduced in on Bondicar Terrace, Blyth.
Northumberland County Council received requests from two separate residents on Bondicar Terrace regarding the construction of a vehicular access to their property. To enable these accesses to be constructed, a review of the current Traffic Regulation Order on Bondicar Terrace was carried out with the aim of improving parking provision and to support the needs of the residents and businesses. Two letters were sent out asking for residents/businesses comments in an attempt to determine the most suitable option, where resident permit parking was retained, while allowing the vehicular accesses to be constructed. After considering all the responses from residents and businesses, it has been decided to leave the loading bay on the north side of Bondicar Terrace and introduce a Resident Permit Parking Place for the full length of the south side of Bondicar Terrace. The scheme is supported by Cllr Nisbit and will be implemented as an Experimental Order for 12 months starting on 1st April 2017. 
These restrictions allow residents and resident visitors to park on Bondicar Terrace in front of their properties/driveways at any time of the day, but parking must be in a way as to not obstruct any other properties access. It must be noted that this is an experimental order and can be withdrawn at any stage and that the scheme will only be a success if residents park considerately and avoid blocking other accesses on the street. 
As this is an experimental order, residents will be offered FREE resident parking permits for the duration of the experimental period, which they will need to apply for. If the scheme is a success and is implemented on a permanent basis, residents will be asked to purchase Resident Parking Permits (Currently £15 a year per permit). A maximum of 2 permits can be provided per household with one permit reserved for residents and one for visitor parking. As the restriction is proposed to be in place every day, anyone who did not wish to purchase a resident permit would not be able to park in the resident bays at any time.
Summary of Restrictions
Resident Permit Parking Bay – In order to improve parking prevision for residents on Bondicar Terrace between numbers 19 and 67, the single yellow line and 2 resident permit parking bays will be removed and replaced with one long resident permit parking bay. The Experimental Resident Parking Zone and Permit will be identified as a BY1 Zone, making it specific to properties between 19 and 67 and will be signed accordingly on site. This prevents neighbouring streets from using this area. However, if the scheme fails to meet the desired expectation, a single yellow line will be introduced across all properties on the south side of Bondicar Terrace and a resident permit parking bay will be placed at the west end of the Loading Bay on the North side of Bondicar Terrace.
It must be noted that Northumberland County Council Civil Enforcement Officers will enforce the Resident Permit Parking Place, but it is the responsibility of the Police to enforce obstruction. 
Associated documents and plans for this scheme can be viewed at the following link.
http://www.northumberland.gov.uk/Highways/Roads/Traffic.aspx#6madeordersamendments
Timescales
Legal notices will be posted on site and advertised in the local press, with all site works being scheduled for completion by 1st April 2017. These restrictions will remain in place for a 12 month period.
What is an Experimental Order?
Making an experimental order as a precursor to a permanent order can have material benefits. As well as being more cost effective and flexible in approach (allowing e.g. for immediate feedback and minor changes) than a permanent or temporary order.
Feedback
Unlike a Permanent Order where a formal consultation is undertaken, the experimental order is, as detailed above a more flexible approach.  In this case we would welcome your views and feedback throughout the duration of this experiment.  In order to collate information and make an informed decision at the end of this experiment. If you wish to make comment on the experimental restrictions Bondicar Terrace, you can do so by emailing: 
HighwaysProgramme@northumberland.gov.uk 
or writing to: 
Northumberland County Council, Programme & Production Team, Technical Services, Sustainable Transport (Alnmouth Experimental Order 2016), County Hall Morpeth NE61 2EF.
Regrettably, it is not possible to reply to individual comments.
Yours faithfully
Highways Programme (Highway Safety)
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